
 
 
Memo to:  Edward D’Arezzo, Interim Associate Director of Health 
 
From:  Mike Simoli, Health Program Administrator, Health Professionals Regulation 
 
Subject:  Biannual Medical Marijuana Report to General Assembly 
 
Date:  12/01/2014 
 
In accordance with RIGL 21-28.6-6 Section K, the Rhode Island Department of Health provides the following report to the 
House Committee on Health, Education and Welfare and to the Senate Committee on Health and Human Services on or before 
January 1st of every odd year. 
 

(k)(1)   The number of applications for registry identification cards 8840 

 The number of qualifying patients approved 
 

6213 

 The number of qualifying primary caregivers approved 2627 

 The nature of the debilitating medical conditions of the qualifying patients 
 

See attached report 

 The number of registry identification cards revoked 
 

0 

 The number of practitioners providing written certification  
for qualifying patients 
 
 

684 

(k)(2)  An evaluation of the costs permitting the use of marijuana for symptom 
relief, including any costs to law enforcement agencies and costs of any 
litigation 

 

 Department of Health Employee Salaries for Medical Marijuana 
Administration for this period: 
 

$124,139.55  

 Medical Marijuana Registration Revenue for this period:  $1,681,506.00  

(k)(3) Statistics regarding the number of marijuana-related prosecutions against 
registered patients and caregivers, and an analysis of the facts underlying 
those prosecutions 

1 - Nolo Contendere to Possession with 
Intent to Deliver Marijuana (P2/14-0141A) 

  (k)(4) Statistics regarding the number of prosecutions against physicians for 
violations of this chapter 
 
 

1 – Reprimand of Physician 

(k)(5) Whether the United States Food and Drug Administration has altered its 
position regarding the use of marijuana for medical purposes or has 
approved alternative delivery systems for marijuana. 
 
 

No change in position. 

cc:   Donna Costantino 
David Heckman 


